
Support the OKGOP  
“2025 Rules Reboot Package”! 

We often find ourselves in lengthy debates over procedural rules and unclear bylaws. 
These pull us away from the mission that unites us. That’s why I’ve worked diligently to 
prepare a comprehensive reboot of our party’s bylaws. This package makes the rules 
easier to understand, simpler to follow, and more effective for everyone. 

Clarity and Accessibility 
Our current bylaws are a tangled web of rules, scattered across various sections in a way that 
can confuse even the most experienced members. The Rules Reboot reorganizes everything by 
topic. 

Eliminating Duplication and Contradictions 
Many of the same provisions appear in multiple sections, often worded differently. The reboot 
package consolidates related rules into single, coherent sections, and removes any identical 
duplicates. 

Simplification Without Changing Intent 
The reboot process preserves the original intent of every rule. Every change has been 
documented to ensure that nothing substantial has been altered. Grammatical errors have been 
corrected, ambiguous wording has been clarified, and redundancies have been removed. 

Focusing on What Really Matters 
With clearer, more accessible rules, we can spend less time arguing and empower every 
member to participate, without getting lost in unnecessary complexity. 

Transparency Every Step of the Way 
I’ve provided detailed documentation showing exactly how the revised bylaws were created. 
Every step of the process is available for review at sites.google.com/view/2025-rules-reboot/files 

A Stronger, More United Party 
Clear and concise bylaws will help us work together more effectively, resolve disputes quickly, 
and stay focused on our shared mission. 

Emilie Garrelts, Precinct Chairman, Oklahoma County 
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